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Q.

GREATER MANCHESTER

HUMANISTS








We have been busy during the month of October with our various group meetings and as hosts to the 2017 British Humanist Association (BHA) Holyoake Lecture!  The lecture delivered by Owen Jones on the state of the political system was very apt given the recent Brexit vote and the upcoming US elections!  We have an interesting array of offerings for the month of November which cover Humanist specific topics as well as topical issues; we explore the role of the BHA Dialogue Officer at the Central Manchester Meeting, we talk about festivals and the Humanist festival of Humanlight at the Bolton meeting, and the Stockport Humanist group discuss the Trident Missile System.  Some Humanist initiatives that people can get involved with in education, choir, and volunteering are also outlined below!
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I was walking across a bridge one day, and I saw a man standing on the edge, about to jump off.
I immediately ran over and said “Stop! Don’t do it!”

“Why shouldn’t I?” he said.

I said, “Well, there’s so much to live for!”

“Like what?”

“Well … are you religious or atheist?”

“Religious.”

“Me too! Are you Christian or Jewish?”

“Christian.”

“Me too! Are you Catholic or Protestant?”

“Protestant.”

“Me too! Are you Episcopalian or Baptist?”

“Baptist.”

“Wow! Me too! Are you Baptist Church of God or Baptist Church of the Lord?”

“Baptist Church of God.”

“Me too! Are you Original Baptist Church of God, or are you Reformed Baptist Church of God?”

“Reformed Baptist Church of God.”

“Me too! Are you Reformed Baptist Church of God, reformation of 1879, or Reformed Baptist Church of God, reformation of 1915?”

“Reformed Baptist Church of God, reformation of 1915!”

To which I said, “Die, heretic scum!” and pushed him off. 
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Central Manchester Meeting – Faith to Faithless 

On 12 October Imtiaz Shams, the founder of Faith to Faithless (FTF), provided the group with an outline of 
the organisations work.  FTF was set up in 2015 and continued the work that Imtiaz had being doing to support ex-Muslims since 2012.  FTF provides services to people who leave, or are thinking of leaving their faith group.  As an organisation, FTF is in its infancy and because it has such a small budget, its activities [image: image15.jpg]


are limited.  He grew up in Saudi Arabia in a practising Muslim family but now lives in England and considers himself to be a Humanist.  Despite this, he described in fond terms his continued engagement and involvement with his family and with the Muslim community.  This approach underpins FTF’s work because Imtiaz is of the view that after a potential initial estrangement very few families disassociate with the apostate.  He considers it important to maintain existing family and community relationships. Imtiaz has supported people who have left their religion and talked about some of the problems that they encounter; some people face physical abuse, many face financial difficulties, and people often feel isolated.   FTF offers a counselling and support network to these people.  FTF also engages with faith leaders to encourage understanding of people who leave their faiths.  Imtiaz thinks that faith leaders generally ignore the issue because they do not know how to deal with it.  He hopes that FTF will secure funding to expand its research capability to establish the extent of apostasy, to expand its counselling service, to build links with schools and organisations such as the Ex-Muslim Forum and the Samaritans, and to enter into dialogue with faith groups to discuss apostasy.  
A question and answer session followed Imtiaz’s talk.  There was a discussion around the dislike of the term apostasy mainly because this is a religious term.  Other terms to explain this were suggested; ex-religious, post-religious, enlightened and free-thinking. There was a general consensus that Humanists can assist FTF in its growth phase by advising its members, and the schools that it works with, about FTF’s work. At the end of the meeting a general collection raised £200 for FTF.  
BHA Holyoake Lecture  
This years Holyoake Lecture took place in Manchester on 18 October and was attended by approx 400 people.  Columnist Owen Jones, author of “The Establishment” and “Chavs” delivered a talk on the theme “Towards a Humanist Politics”.  Owen cited a number of disturbing societal trends that point to the need for a more Humanistic approach to public policy; there are 150,000 fewer part time students and those  from working class backgrounds have been disproportionably affected and the national housing shortage continues to grow alongside the increase in the number of luxury flats remaining unoccupied.  Owen relates the current growth of right wing tendencies in the UK to the increasing divisions in society where disenfranchised groups are pitched against other groups with the latter being blamed for economic and social failings.  He argues that instead of holding the current political system to account, that disenfranchised sections of society are wrongly targeting immigrant and Muslim groups as the root cause of their ills; 52% of the population voted to leave the EU, half of UK citizens think that there are too many Muslims in the UK, and there has been a 41% increase in reported hate crimes since the Brexit vote.
Owen contended that our society has made the necessary technological advances to allow for a good standard of living for all but that the workings of the current political system impede this.  He outlined a number of elements of a more Humanist politics.  He suggested that the introduction of a universal basic




income would provide a basic standard of living for those currently living in poverty.  In terms of human rights he argues against the government’s current proposal to repeal provisions of the Human Rights Act.  He also advocates greater engagement of young people in politics and cited the Manchester initiative called Reclaim Manchester as a good example.
A number of questions were put to Owen during the question and answer session.  One related to the role that the Humanist movement can play in creating more Humanistic politics.  Owen advises that the movement could encourage change by building alliances with welfare groups in the way that some faith groups currently do, by getting involved in single issue campaigns and by standing with believers and non-believers against bigotry.  Owen was asked whether he supported another referendum on the Brexit vote.  It was his contention that it would not be effective to do so; that the leave campaign could counter any claim relating to protest voting, that all political campaigns are usually the realm of exaggeration and that this is the nature of elections and referendum.  It was Owen’s view that the outcome of the vote should be respected and that we should now work towards a smooth exit.
A video of the event will be available on the BHA Youtube channel in the near future at the following link https://humanism.org.uk/2016/10/19/owen-jones-delivers-the-holyoake-lecture-2016/ 



Bolton Meeting 
The group will meet on 10 November for an open discussion on religious festivals.  Given the time of year, the festival of Christmas will be discussed as will the Humanist festival of Humanlight which is celebrated on 23 December.   The meeting will take place at 7pm in the Mercury Hotel bar in Westhoughton. The event is free and all are welcome!  Enquiries about the event or group activities should be sent to BoltonHumanists@outlook.com 

Oldham Meeting 

The group will meet on 20 November at 2.30pm for an informal discussion of the basic ideas of Humanism at the Squire Knott, 55 Yorkshire Street, Oldham, OL1 3SL.  This is a free event but attendees are expected to buy a drink.  All are welcome!

Stockport Humanists
The next meeting will take place on 16 November.  David Hookes from the University of Liverpool will provide his views on whether the Trident Missile System represents value for money.  The meeting will take place at 7.30pm in the back room at the Boars Head, 2 Vernon Street, SK1 1TY (near the Market Place).  There is a £2 charge (free for first timers).
The next afternoon social for the group will take place on 23 November at 2.30pm at the Rhode Island Coffee Bar, 2 Little Underbank, Stockport, SK1 1JT. 

Central Manchester – Humanist Discussion Group

The next meeting of the group will be held on Tuesday 15 November to discuss the “Flynn Effect” and its implications for morality.   The Flynn Effect is the substantial and long sustained increase in intelligence test scores measured in many parts of the world from roughly 1930 to the present day.  Steven Pinker shows in “The Better Angels of our Nature” that the gains are primarily in abstract reasoning and argues that this is a major cause of the moral advances of recent decades.    Notes for the meeting are posted on http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/record-2016-17/.  We meet at The Waterhouse, 67-71 Princess Street, Manchester, M2 4EG at 8.15pm in one of the quieter spaces in the pub. The event is free but attendees are expected to buy a drink.


The next school speakers training event led by the BHA will take place in Plymouth on 19 November between 9.30am and 4.30pm.  The event is part of a training series which is currently being run across the country.  On completion of the training day participants will be qualified to join our School Volunteer Speakers team and visit schools to present Humanist beliefs and values to young people as part of Religious Education and PSHE programmes. The North West School Volunteer Speakers Team has ten members who are currently working to capacity.  There has been an increase in the number of requests from schools for Humanist speakers and to meet this the team is looking for new members.   

The course is open to BHA members or those willing to become members and applicants should complete the online form below.  Events are currently being planned at other locations around the country so if you are interested in attending at a location in the North West please register your interest https://humanism.org.uk/wp-content/plugins/civicrm/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=10917&qid=




Guy Otten, Secretary of GMH, provides an outline of his observations during his recent trip to China:
I spent seventeen days in China during September and October on a Wendy Wu tour.  I appreciated our visits to the famous sights of the Great Wall, the Forbidden City and the Three Gorges.   I was however equally interested in observing sociological aspects of Chinese life.  

Firstly, I was amazed that China is now so technologically advanced and has such a modern infrastructure.  Every Chinese person seemed to have a smart phone.  The country, and especially the cities, is criss-crossed with motorways, there is an extensive subway system  and their airports are modern.  Beijing and Shanghai, each with a population circa 23 million, have about five ring roads most of which are motorways intersected with radial routes so that spaghetti junctions were commonplace. One of the cities that we visited which I had never heard of; ChongQing, has 33 million people!

In most areas public and many commercial signs are in English as well as in Chinese.  Many of these are comical as is often the case when second language users translate into English.  The command of spoken English was less widespread.  
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Hit it off with impossibilities.





Another thing I was struck by was the level of security in public places and all public buildings seem to be guarded.  There are security checks on entering the subway, museums and theatres.  Airport security is particularly high; there are security checks before you enter terminals as well as the usual checks throughout the key points in the airport.  As expected, Tiananmen Square was bristling with CCTV. 
I also noted the attention given to cleanliness throughout China, with buildings and public spaces having armies of cleaners.  Apart from seeing some untidy sites which looked like they were due for

demolition, everywhere was kept clean. I noticed for instance a cleaner with her own office cubby-hole in a Shanghai underpass and that the cities’ elevated motorways were lined with flower boxes.  

The Chinese seem to be keen to catch up with the West.  In my judgement they have pretty much done so and may have overtaken the West in some ways.  I had expected villages to look relatively poor in comparison with cities.  In some parts of the country this looked to be the case but in others the villages looked wealthy with new big houses, electricity and, I was told, internet connections.  I saw traffic jams but very little poverty; just two beggars, though there were many opportunistic street vendors.

And finally, my observations on religion in China!  I noticed the relative absence of churches and temples which is no doubt in part a result of the country’s years under communist rule.  In my seventeen days in the country, I saw two mosques, and four churches and noted that most of the temples seem to be appreciated for historical and not practical reasons.  I am aware, however, that there is said to be a thriving underground church scene! The Chinese do seem to have some religious style superstitions or beliefs in things like Feng Sui, good luck and eternal harmony, but I saw a huge population just getting on with life without the obvious burden of religious practice.



Amitt Bhatt, GMH member, is having his artwork exhibited from 4th November to 15th December 2016 at Nexus Art Café, 2 Dale Street, Manchester, M1 1JW.  The exhibition is called Visions.  The opening times are Mon – Sat 11am-6:30pm and Sun 12am-5:30pm. Amitt is an asylum seeker who is also a journalist, writer and human rights activist.  He is from India and his work focuses primarily on Kashmir issues and political corruption in the sub-continent. Amitt was kidnapped and tortured by the Indian enforcement authorities for 38 days and after an escape and three long years was able to reach the UK and claim asylum in 2014.  Amitt has also written the following books:
[image: image3.jpg]



Cryashmir, Lies and Genocides of Indian Government and Kashmiri Pandits – Deception and Betrayal by Indian Government.  The books will soon be available on Amazon and the money raised will be donated to the welfare fund of Exiled Journalists in UK registered with National Union of Journalists.

Amitt’s paintings have helped him ease the pain of tinnitus, insomnia and post traumatic stress disorder and other health issues that he suffers from associated with his past torture.  He is a self-taught artist and finds art therapeutic.  Amitt is donating the money raised from the exhibition to GMH.

Amitt states that he was denied asylum by the Home Office mainly because of the political relations between the UK and India. He feels that if he had been from a country like Iran or a country that does not have good relations with the UK, he would have been granted asylum by now. He is also an Exiled Journalist Officer of the Network of Exiled Journalists operating under the National Union of Journalists.  Amitt is currently working on two book projects namely "Open Prison" and "Prophets of Profit" but has put these on hold pending his asylum appeal hearing in the coming months in Manchester.

The National Union of Journalists and the International Federation of Journalists strongly support Amitt’s case and have launched an online petition which Amitt urges GMH members to consider signing
http://www.ipetitions.com/petition/support-journalist-amitt-bhatts-right-to-stay-in 



GMH has been approached by Andrew Bradley, the Chaplaincy and Spiritual Care Coordinator for Christie Hospital with a request for Humanist representatives for the Chaplaincy and Spiritual Care team. This team offers support to Christie patients through talking therapies.  The current team is comprised of people from a variety of faith and belief backgrounds but does not currently have any Humanist members.  Given that approx 20% of the inpatient population declare themselves as having “no religion” there is a view that volunteers from religious traditions can sometimes constitute a barrier to non-religious patients and that Humanist volunteers are needed.  The current team are eager to expand its membership to Humanist and non religious members.  GMH encourages members to volunteer for this worthy work which would involve becoming accredited by the BHA as a Pastoral Support Volunteer.   Details of the next training session on 3 and 4 December 2016 in York are provided at https://humanism.org.uk/community/humanist-pastoral-support/
If you are interested in doing the training and volunteering at Christie Hospital please contact Guy Otten, at secretary@gmh.humanist.org.uk  

   
The GMH Choir has started again under a new conductor, after a long break. They are meeting on Sundays at 2pm at Chorlton Unitarian Church, Wilbraham Road, M21 9LB.  The Church is located behind a block of modern flats.  There is no need to be a member of Greater Manchester Humanists.  If you enjoy singing go along. For further details email Larry Bode on  larry.a.bode@gmail.com
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We now have:

· 85 paid up members 

· 762 supporters on our email list 

· 301 Meet-up Group members

· 551 Facebook Group members

Annual subscriptions are £15 for waged and £10 unwaged.
If you’d like to become a member of GMH you can download our brochure, which includes a membership application form, from http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/home/contact-us/.

We offer 18 months membership for your initial subscription if you take out a standing order. To take up this offer, please complete the membership application and the standing order form which can be downloaded from the same link, and return them both to us with your cheque for your first subscription (plus any additional donation). The date of the first payment under your standing order should be 18 months after the date on which you complete the membership application form.



For more about what’s going on at GMH check out some of the links below.
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http://www.meetup.com/Greater-Manchester-Humanists 
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 https://www.facebook.com/GreaterManchesterHumanists 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/5231173231/ 
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gmhumanists.blogspot.co.uk
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@gmhumanists 
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http://gmh.humanist.org.uk/ 
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If you would like to comment on this newsletter or send in suggestions for future content (jokes, articles, links, book reviews or whatever) please email the editor at: newsletter_editor@gmh.humanist.org.uk
Cathryn McGarvey – Newsletter Editor
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Central Manchester Meeting – 9 November 2016 


Jeremy Rodell – Duties of the Dialogue Officer at the BHA


Jeremy Rodell, BHA Dialogue Officer, will provide an outline of the duties of his role.  He will talk about the purpose of having such a role as well as providing a brief on how to enter into a dialogue with faith groups, highlighting potential pitfalls and issues. We meet at 7pm for a 7.30pm start at Friends Meeting House, 6 Mount Street, Manchester, M2 5NS.  The meeting formally ends around 9pm but many of us continue at The Waterhouse, 67-71 Princess Street, Manchester for further discussion and liquid refreshment!   


Contributions: We ask for the following contributions towards the cost of room hire: members £2.50; non-members £3.50 (students £1). However, there is no charge for those attending their first meeting. In addition, there is a charge of £1.50 for tea or coffee and a biscuit.
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